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Despite the fall in oil prices, the country has made regulatory changes that have made
investment easier with the result that Angola still offers many opportunities for law firms

Though Angola has suffered due to the drop in oil prices, the country continues to remove barriers
to investment and therefore remains a key market for Portuguese law firms, according to Rui
Amendoeira, partner at Vieira de Almeida.
He adds that Angola is a rich source of new business and new clients, particularly in the areas of
M&A, contracts, employment and tax advice. Amendoeira says that, with most major Portuguese law
firms having a presence in the country – in partnership with local firms, which is mandatory under
the local Bar regulations – the legal market is very competitive. Excluding oil sector-related
business, Portugal is the largest foreign investor in Angola, Amendoeira explains, though he adds
that Chinese investment in the country is also significant.
However, the oil price crash – which resulted in Angolan state tax revenues declining by almost 50
per cent in 2015 – has hurt a lot of businesses in the country as many of them are heavily dependent
on the oil industry, according to Amendoeira.
One of the biggest challenges facing local businesses relates to problems in making overseas
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payments. Amendoeira adds: “This [the fall in oil prices] has also led to a shortage of hard currency,
making it increasingly difficult for local companies to make overseas payments, while creating
obstacles to investment.” He says that the current crisis in Angola is probably the worst the country
has suffered and has led to pessimism among companies with no sign of a sustainable recovery in
oil prices.
On a positive note, Amendoeira points out that regulatory changes have helped to streamline
procedures for investment and that it is hoped that this will have the effect of boosting business
confidence in the country. He continues: “Even the simple process of incorporating a local company
was extremely complex, implying a $1 million investment – but a new law in 2015 lowered the
investment threshold, leading to improvements over the last 12 months.”


